
From:
To: -- City Clerk; Bolt, Christopher; Griepenburg, Bjorn
Subject: Proposed D Street bike lane
Date: Monday, May 15, 2023 7:11:31 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

I wish to make known my hope that a bike lane is NOT added to D Street.

I support bike lanes in Petaluma, but not on streets like D Street.

D Street is very busy, very polluted, and utilized by very large vehicles.  It is unsafe for bicyclists, and there are
other, safe, lovely alternative routes.

Please share my opinion with the members of the Petaluma City Council.

Sincerely,
Paula Freund




